
 

 
 

The Sierraville Public Utility District newsletter 

SPUD  NEWS 

Nanci brings business expertise and 
leadership to the SPUD Board 

SPUD Has A Website! 
In compliance with Senate Bill 929, SPUD has developed and launched a website! We were 
helped tremendously by a company called Streamline, which specializes in assisting Special 
Districts in website compliance, and received a scholarship through the California Special 
Districts Association which paid for website development and a full year of site hosting. You 
may now access meeting agendas and minutes, get contact information for the Board, view 
expanded newsletter content, and enjoy a slew of beautiful photos of the Sierra Valley. You 
may also submit comments and concerns electronically to the board. Simply type 
SPUD.specialdistrict.org or search “Water Boards SPUD” to access the site.  
 

Capital Projects Update 
Work is underway on our new water storage tank! Farr Construction is currently 
demolishing the old, structurally failed tank and preparing the site for the new one. We fully 
expect to have our new tank operational by early fall. 
 

Why Do We Need A Second Tank? 
SPUD only has a single 215,000 gallon storage tank, having decommissioned our original 
tank in 2003 due to structural failure. The current bolted steel tank, constructed in 1998, 
does fulfill the current Maximum Day Demand for customer use but it would NOT be able to 
accommodate the water requirements in the event of a wild land fire. A 1995 analysis 
determined a maximum Fire Flow Demand of 270,000 gallons over a 2-hour period. An EPA 
formula from 1992 determined that the Fire Flow Demand combined with the MDD would 
require SPUD to have a storage capacity of 410,000 gallons, and the combination of the 
existing tank and the new 200,000 gallon tank would be able to supply that demand. 
Additionally, having a second tank provides the ability to meet our customers’ needs should 
maintenance of one tank be needed. Our current tank is nearing its estimated half-life of 50 
years, and will need recoating or a lining installed soon. A second welded tank (with a 
lifespan of 100 years) will also allow supply in the event of an extended power outage, or 
contamination of our single Railroad Springs source. Further information is posted on the 
website under “Updates/SPUD News”. 
 

Meter Reading 
SPUD began reading meters in early April. It is appreciated if property owners assist in 
keeping their meters accessible, free of dirt/mud, and clear of foliage! Meters are read at the 
beginning of each month through October. Thank You! 
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We’re in the midst of looking at 
whether or not to build an 
additional storage tank for 
SPUD water. We’d love to have 
a citizens committee help 
review an engineering report 
the district commissioned. We 
need to figure out if we need a 
new tank now, and if we do, 
how to fund it. So come on out 
and join us! We’ll have a few 
meetings this fall and winter to 
review the report and decide 
on options. 
 
Call Lee Wright at (530) 994-
1098 to be part of our group. 

 

SPUD is asking customers not to let their faucets 
run as a way to keep pipes from freezing during 
cold periods. In December SPUD pumped 1.4 
million gallons of water through its system, 
double the amount delivered during the same 
period in 2008. The system’s electrical pumps 
were operating 5 hours a day, straining the 
system. That’s not good for the system. We’re 
asking people to insulate their pipes and do what 
they can to find other ways to prevent frozen 
pipes. The water system cannot sustain such 
heavy use. Thanks very much. 
 

engineering report last 
year to see if/when a new 
second tank is needed to 
augment the current 
tank. The report is being 
reviewed by the State. 

In November Joe Maddelena’s term 
expired and he retired as a Board 
member for SPUD. We want to thank 
Joe heartily for being an astute fiscal 
watchdog and for his dedication to 

      
   

If a leak occurs on your side 
of the SPUD meter, you are 
responsible for fixing it. If 
the leak appears to be on 
SPUD’s side of the meter, 
please notify Directors Joe 
Maddelena (994-3629) or 
Lee Wright (994-1098). 
SPUD will examine and fix 
leaks in its system. It is 
paramount to catch leaks as 
quickly as possible. Summer 
is the high-usage season in 
Sierraville and water 
conservation is important. 
Please monitor your meter 
during the summer months, 
so that you are aware of any 
high usage or leaks. If you 
use more than your allotted 
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The SPUD Board of Directors meets at 6:00 pm on the third Wednesday of each month at 
the Sierraville School. Agendas are posted at the Post Office, School and on the website at 
least 72 hours prior. The public is always invited to attend and provide public comment. 
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